General Membership Meeting
March 8, 2016

Call to order: The meeting was called to order by Marilyn Mammano President at 7.30pm

Roll Call: Taken by Ron Centmore – Quorum declared

Approval of the minutes Motion made to accept minutes of January –Betty Shelley, 2nd Rochelle motion passed

Treasurers Report – Rochelle – $4,567.19 checking    $5,196.61 savings

Police report – Given by Lt. Stone District 2. Sistrunk Event had no major incidents. Gave traffic warnings for the upcoming Las Olas Run and Tortuga Festival. Bicyclist hit and injured on Las Olas

Returning member neighborhood – Rio Vista
Presentation I – Diana Alarcon stepped in for Commissioner Bruce Roberts who was called away to Washington. 

· Explained the premise of a one penny sales tax increase to fund Roadway/transportation and infrastructure. 

· Truck ordinance – creating a network of roads in Ft Lauderdale to be used by trucks at certain hours. Have Google change GPS routing to keep trucks out of neighborhoods.

· 17th street mobility study continues/ next general meeting in April.

Presentation II – Vision Zero

Presented by Juan Rodriguez and Christine Franchiz
· 2015 had increase of crashes and 25 fatalities.

· Vision zero aims to decrease pedestrian and bike fatalities to zero.

· 5 E’s Engineer, Education, Encouragement, Enforcement, Evaluation

· Strava is an App that tracks where people are biking

· Transportation Summit May 8th.
President’s Report- Marilyn was appointed to a Special Events Committee from the City of Ft. Lauderdale.  Meeting is held 4th Monday of the Month at 2pm in City Conference room. Purpose is to establish rules for large events. Committee is stacked with event planners that possibly have a conflict. Meetings are open to the public.

Updates
Seawall Ordinance -Nancy Gassman spoke about aggressive push to adapt ordinance by June 2016.

It is city staff intent to push for Minimum heights of seawalls, flooding resilience, continuity, raising seawalls when major repairs or additions are added to existing homes. Proposing all waterfront homes and city seawalls is compliant by 2035.

Neighborhood academy- Hal Barnes is on hold till summer.

Oct 13-15 20th annual Florida Neighborhood Conference for those that would like to attend or present a workshop.
Announcements from the floor:

Saturday March 12th is ST Patrick Day Parade. Marchers meet at the Riverside Hotel at by 11.30AM

Next CFLCA meeting will be held in the Cafeteria instead of the conference room due to conflicting meeting.

April 1st is deadline to renew memberships – forms available 

Adjournment – meeting adjourned at 9.00pm
Respectfully submitted by Barbara Magill, member

